
2021 has been a year of change and transformation here at Trinity. This year, we used to 
continue utilizing different online platforms to reach out to different youth, families, and 
church members. Then, we spent some time finding out where God is calling us? Thus, we 
formulated a task force that met and interviewed different groups to see where and how we 
could fulfill our community needs. After the task force finished its work; The hiring committee 
was formed and hired the Director of Faith Formation. 
 
I am humbled and honored to be welcomed to this caring community of faith. I have seen the 
fantastic things that are happening in our community. We have started our faith connect hour 
with all ages in October 2021. We changed our confirmation class to meet the feedback 
received from the task force. We had IKEA church series. We are continuing to build small 
group/ life group ministry. We had amazing VBS despite all COVID restrictions. As we are 
looking forward to 2022, our ministry will increase our emphasis on the Youth program (6th – 
12th-grade), college students, youth adults, and young families. Small group/ life group will be 
the pillar of everything we do. 
 
Thanks to the trinity staff members, volunteers, pastors, council, congregation members, and 
the entire Trinity family for your warm welcome and great hospitality. I am thankful to be here. 
I am looking forward to connecting and collaborating with you to spread the Gospel inside and 
outside our Trinity community. 


